
 

Grand Junction, Colo. 
 
March 23rd, 1927. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
adjourned session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. with President Bell 
presiding. Those present and answering at roll call were 
Councilmen Bear, Meders, Fairley, Ellison, Logsdon, Moslander, 
Bell. City Attorney Hinman, City Manager Thompson, and City Clerk 
Niles were present. 
 
Messrs. Gus Johnson, Wm. McKelvie, and Chas. Wallace, County 
Commissioners, and Scott Heckman, County Attorney, attended the 
meeting to learn what the Council were going to do regarding the 

combined City and County Jail building. After discussing the 
proposition, Councilman Ellison moved, seconded by Councilman 
Bear, that E. R. Groves, the architect, be requested to submit 
prospective plans for a combined building to be located on the 
North side of the alley, on Seventh Street, at a price, not to 
exceed $35,000 - $37,000. Motion carried. 
 
The following proposed People's Ordinance was read: 
 
AN ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE TRANSFER AND CONVEYANCE OF A TRACT OF 
LAND DESCRIBED AS FOLLOWS: BEGINNING AT A POINT EIGHT HUNDRED 
SEVENTY (870.0) FEET WEST OF THE CENTER OF THE NORTHWEST QUARTER 
(NW1/4) OF SECTION 26 TWP ONE SOUTH, RANGE ONE WEST OF THE UTE 
MERIDIAN: THENCE SOUTH TWO HUNDRED EIGHTY-SIX (286.0) FEET: 

THENCE WEST TWENTY-FIVE (25.0) FEET: THENCE ALONG A CIRCULAR 
CURVE RIGHT WITH A RADIUS OF ONE HUNDRED FORTY-THREE (143.0) FEET 
TO A POINT TWENTY-FIVE (25.0) FEET WEST OF THE PLACE OF 
BEGINNING: THENCE EAST TWENTY-FIVE (25.0) FEET TO THE PLACE OF 
BEGINNING: CONTAINING NINE-TENTHS (0.9) ACRE OF LAND, IN MESA 
COUNTY, COLORADO, TO THE ROBBINS-McMULLIN POST OF THE AMERICAN 
LEGION FOR CEMETERY PURPOSES. 
 
WHEREAS, The following described tract of land situated in Mesa 
County, Colorado, to-wit: 
 
Beginning at a point eight hundred seventy (870.0) feet west of 
the center of the north-west quarter (N.W.1/4) of section 26, 
Twp. one south, range one west of the Ute Meridian; thence south 

two hundred eighty-six (286.0) feet; thence west twenty-five 
(25.0) feet; thence along a circular curve right with a radius of 
one hundred forty-three (143.0) feet to a point twenty-five 
(25.0) feet west of the place of beginning; thence east twenty-
five (25.0) feet to the place of beginning, containing nine-
tenths (0.9) acres of land, is now owned by the City of Grand 
Junction, Colorado, and is being held by said City for cemetery 
purposes, and 
 



WHEREAS, The Robbins-McMullin Post of the American Legion is the 

owner of an adjoining tract which is being held and used by it 
for cemetery purposes; and, 
WHEREAS, The said Robbins-McMullin Post of the American Legion 
desires to secure the above described tract of land from the City 
of Grand Junction to more adequately carry out the general plan 
of beautification and improvement of its cemetery, and to be held 
and used by it for cemetery purposes and improve and beautify 
same in accordance with the plans, drawings and specifications of 
S. R. DeBoer, city planner, now on file in the office of the City 
Manager of said City: 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, AND BE IT ORDAINED BY THE ELECTORS OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, UPON REFERENDUM BY THE CITY 

COUNCIL THEREOF: 
 
Section 1. The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, 
Colorado, by its President and City Clerk, under the seal of said 
City, are hereby authorized, directed and required to convey by 
good and sufficient deed of conveyance to the said THE ROBBINS 
McMULLIN POST OF THE AMERICAN LEGION the tract hereinbefore 
described, if, within, five years from the date of final passage, 
adoption and approval hereof, the said The Robbins-McMullin Post 
of the American Legion shall have completed or caused to have 
been completed the beautification and improvement of said tract 
in accordance with the plans and specifications and maps of said 
S. R. DeBoer, city planner, for the said City. 
 

Section 2. The deed of conveyance to be made by the City of Grand 
Junction, Colorado, to said The Robbins-McMullin Post of the 
American Legion shall be subject to the condition, however, in 
said deed of conveyance to be expressed that the said tract is to 
be used by said grantee for cemetery purposes, and that all 
improvements, trees, shrubs, flowers, and lawn thereon shall be 
properly maintained, irrigated and attended at all times 
thereafter, and that should said grantee cease to use said tract 
for cemetery purposes or fail or neglect to properly maintain, 
irrigate and attend the same, the title to said tract shall 
revert at the option of said City to the said City. 
 
Councilman Meders moved, seconded by Councilman Logsdon that the 
proposed ordinance be passed for publication; and that it be 

referred to the qualified electors of the City of Grand Junction 
to be voted upon by them at the general election to be held April 
5th, 1927, upon which motion the following vote was cast: 
Councilmen voting "Yea", Councilmen Bear, Meders, Fairley, 
Moslander, Logsdon, Ellison, Bell. All the Councilmen voting 
"Yea", the President declared the motion carried. 
 
The Proof of Publication of the proposed ordinance entitled, AN 
ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE SALARY OF THE JUDGE OF THE MUNICIPAL 
COURT AND REPEALING ALL ORDINANCES IN CONFLICT HEREWITH, WAS 
READ. Upon motion of Councilman Bear, seconded by Councilman 



Logsdon, the proof of publication was accepted and ordered filed. 

Upon which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting 
"Yea", Bear, Fairley, Ellison, Logsdon, Bell. Councilmen voting 
"No", Meders and Moslander. A majority of the Councilmen voting 
"Yea", the President declared the motion carried and the proof of 
publication be accepted and filed. 
 
Councilman Bear moved, Councilman Logsdon seconded that the proof 
of publication be brought up for final passage. Upon which motion 
the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting "Yea", Bear, 
Fairley, Ellison, Logsdon, Bell. Councilmen voting "No", Meders, 
Moslander. A majority of the Councilmen voting "Yea", the 
President declared the motion carried. 
 
Councilman Bear moved, seconded by Councilman Logsdon that the 

proposed ordinance entitled, "AN ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE SALARY 
OF THE JUDGE OF THE MUNICIPAL COURT AND REPEALING ALL ORDINANCES 
IN CONFLICT HEREWITH, be passed and adopted, numbered 417, and 
published. Upon which motion the following vote was cast: 
Councilmen voting "Yea", Bear, Fairley, Ellison, Logsdon, Bell. 
Councilmen voting "No", Meders, Moslander. A majority of the 
Councilmen voting "Yea", the President declared the motion 
carried, and the ordinance duly adopted. 
 
The Proof of Publication of the People's Ordinance Entitled "AN 
ORDINANCE CONTRACTING FOR ELECTRIC CURRENT FOR MUNICIPAL PURPOSES 
TO BE FURNISHED BY THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF COLORADO, ITS 
SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS, TO THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, 
COLORADO.", was read. Councilman Meders moved, seconded by 

Councilman Fairley that the proof of publication be accepted and 
filed. Motion carried. 
 
The report of J. E. Ragan, Auditor, for the six months period 
ending December 31st, 1927, was presented and read. On motion of 
Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Bear, the report was 
ordered accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
The following election notice was presented and read: 
 

ELECTION NOTICE 
City of Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
________ 

 
NOTICE OF GENERAL MUNICIPAL ELECTION TO BE HELD ON TUESDAY, THE 
5th DAY OF APRIL, A. D. 1927. 
 
PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, That a general municipal election 
will be held on Tuesday, the 5th day of April, A. D. 1927, at the 
polling places hereinafter designated in the City of Grand 
Junction, Colorado. 
 



The said general municipal election will be held at the several 

polling places in the several districts and voting precincts of 
the City of Grand Junction, in the State aforesaid, as follows: 
 
District A.--City Voting Precinct 9, Polling Place, City Hall. 
 
District B.--City Voting Precinct 10, Polling Place, Western 
Slope Garage. 
 
District C.--City Voting Precinct 11, Polling Place, Y. M. C. A. 
 
District D.--City Voting Precinct 12, Polling Place, Kane Car 
Exchange, 701 Main Street. 
 
District E.--City Voting Precinct 16, Polling Place, Christian 

Church. 
 
Upon the date and at the places designated aforesaid, the polls 
will be open from the hour of 7 o'clock A. M., to and including, 
and will be closed at the hour of 7 o'clock P. M. The ballots to 
be used in voting will be prepared and furnished by the City 
Clerk to the Judges of the election to be by them furnished to 
the voters. The election will be held and conducted as nearly as 
may be, in the manner prescribed by law in the case of elections, 
for municipal officers. Registration for the said election will 
take place in the manner now provided by law. 
 
That at said election the following proposed ordinances will be 
submitted to the qualified electors of the City of Grand Junction 

for their adoption of rejection: 
 
First. An ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE CONTRACTING FOR 
ELECTRIC CURRENT FOR MUNICIPAL PURPOSES TO BE FUNISHED BY THE 
PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF COLORADO, ITS SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS. 
TO THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO." 
 
Second: An Ordinance Entitled, "AN ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE 
TRANSFER AND CONVEYANCE OF A TRACT OF LAND DESCRIBED AS FOLLOWS: 
BEGINNING AT A POINT EIGHT HUNDRED SEVENTY (870.0) FEET WEST OF 
THE CENTER OF THE NORTHWEST QUARTER (NW1/4) OF SECTION 26, TWP. 
ONE SOUTH RANGE ONE WEST OF THE UTE MERIDIAN: THENCE SOUTH TWO 
HUNDRED EIGHTY-SIX (286.0) FEET: THENCE WEST TWENTY-FIVE (25.0) 
FEET, THENCE ALONG A CIRCULAR CURVE RIGHT WITH A RADIUS OF ONE 

HUNDRED FORTY-THREE (143) FEET TO A POINT TWENTY-FIVE (25.0) FEET 
WEST OF THE PLACE OF BEGINNING: THENCE EAST TWENTY-FIVE (25.0) 
FEET TO THE PLACE OF BEGINNING CONTAINING NINE TENTHS (0.9) ACRE 
OF LAND IN MESA COUNTY, COLORADO, TO THE ROBBINS-McMULLIN POST OF 
THE AMERICAN LEGION FOR CEMETERY PURPOSES. 
 
That at said election a member of the City Council will be 
elected from each of two election districts of said City (i. e. 
Districts B and C) and one member of the City Council will be 
elected from the City of Grand Junction at large, each of said 
Councilmen to be elected for the regular four-year term. 



 

That the candidates who have been placed in nomination for 
Councilmen are as follows: 
 

DISTRICT B 
Frank W. Logsdon 
Fred A. Rogers 
DISTRICT C 
C. L. Dixon 

Roland Penberthy 
AT LARGE 

Dr. Richard Gilmore 
George W. Sievert 
Frank R. Hall 

 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, The City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction has caused this notice to be published and posted as 
required by law, and dated this 23rd day of March, A. D. 1927. 
 
(Seal) 
 
3-25-3t 
 
/s/  
HELEN C. NILES, 
City Clerk. 
 
Councilman Meders moved, seconded by Councilman Logsdon that the 
election notice be published in the Daily paper three times. 

Motion carried. 
 
The following clerks and judges were elected by the Council to 
serve as election boards: 
 
First Ward. 
 
Receiving Judges 
 
O. E. Boston, Mrs. Anna Lindhardt, Mrs. Myrtle Friend. 
 
Receiving Clerks 
 
Mrs. H. O. Bear, Mrs. J. S. Wing. 

 
Counting Judges 
 
Mrs. Chas. Lumley, Hugh Hufford, Mrs. E. F. Reed 
 
Counting Clerks 
Mrs. J. O. Ponsford, Mrs. Chas. Schmidt. 
 

SECOND WARD 
 
Receiving Judges 



 

Chas. Derryberry, Mrs. W. A. Williamson, Mrs. Martha Rogers. 
 
Receiving Clerks 
 
Tillie Mort, Mrs. Hazel Lindenschmidt. 
 
Counting Judges 
 
Ben Snyder, Mrs. Rosa B. Woodey, Wm. H. Hafey 
 
Counting Clerks 
 
Mrs. Geo. Gorham, Mrs. Katie Gale. 
 

WEST THIRD WARD 
 
Receiving Judges 
 
Mrs. C. P. Blackwell, D. W. Aupperlie, Mrs. F. A. Brumbaugh. 
 
Receiving Clerks 
 
Mrs. R. W. Lockard, Mrs. Belle Vaughn. 
 
Counting Judges 
 
Mrs. Clarence Glass, Mrs. J. A. Barraclough, Mrs. Brusse. 
 

Counting Clerks 
 
Mrs. Carl Hillyer, Mrs. Jas. I. Davis. 
 

EAST THIRD WARD 
 
Receiving Judges 
 
Mrs. T. J. Peters, C. E. Cherrington, Mrs. M. H. Flynn. 
 
Receiving Clerks 
 
Mrs. Adam Urban, Mrs. Ida Rhone. 
 

Counting Judges 
 
Mrs. Pauline Carson, W. L. Sackett, J. H. Lee. 
 
Counting Clerks 
 
Roy Long, Miss Ethel Matlack 
 

FOURTH WARD 
 
Receiving Judges. 



 

Mrs. James Hards, Mrs. Ida Clark, Mrs. J. J. Whalley. 
 
Receiving Clerks 
 
Mrs. Clarence Copper, Mrs. A. E. Peck 
 
Counting Judges 
 
Chas. French, Mrs. Lela Smith, Mrs. L. A. Boyes. 
 
Counting Clerks, Mrs. S. J. Lennox, Mrs. J. W. Cox 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, on 
motion of Councilman Moslander, seconded by Councilman Fairley, 

the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
City Clerk 


